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Car Park at Kilmallie Community Centre

Kilmallie Community Council is concerned that the current ownership of the car park at Kilmallie
Community Centre has resulted in it being in a poor state of repair. In particular, the disabled parking
spaces are not fit for purpose because of rough and uneven ground.

We welcome the attempts by the Community Centre to raise funds to improve the car park and
provide adequate disabled parking facilities, as well as an electric car charging point, tap for fresh
water and disposal facilities for chemical toilets.

The location of the Community Centre, which is immediately adjacent to the A830, is ideal for
providing facilities for passing visitors. Visitors who stop to charge their cars, use the toilets or the
chemical toilet disposal are also more likely to visit the local shop or Treasures of the Earth museum.

We understand that in order to seek funding for the car park improvements it is necessary first to
transfer ownership of the car park from Highland Council to the Kilmallie Community Centre. We
would support this transfer if it brings the expected opportunities to improve the facilities.
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